IMPORTANT INSURANCE OPEN ENROLLMENT INFORMATION

The following comes from a knowledgeable City of Atlanta retiree who has spoken to high level current City management. As with anything, it is subject to change. Please look for and read any mailings you get from the City closely.

The current contracts for health insurance are expiring. The City is now issuing requests for bids for 2013 and subsequent years.

Therefore, the City intends for current insurance coverage to run through October and end November 1, 2012.

Open Enrollment has therefore been postponed for two months. Packages should be mailed in mid September and meetings should be held in late September.

Another **very important change** is that positive action will be required. You will not be able to simply Keep your current insurance by doing nothing – **in fact you will not be covered**. You will be required to enroll in the plan of your choice either in person, by mail, or online.

Please be very vigilant looking for your open enrollment package in September.